VILLAGE OF SOMERS 

  MINUTES of the REGULAR MEETING 

July 14, 2015
The Regular Meeting of the Somers Village Board was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by President George Stoner at the Somers Village Hall, 7511 12th Street.

Present: President George Stoner, Trustees Al Brokmeier, Richard Heinisch, Jack Aupperle, Dave Geertsen, Joe Cardinali, & Larry Harding. Also present: Town Administrator William Morris, Attorney Jeff Davison & Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Janet Cushing.
All Stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.
Consent and Approval of Minutes of Village Board meeting on June 19, 2015, June 23, 2015 & Vouchers dated 06-25-15, 07-02-15, 07-09-15 & 07-14-15 
Trustee Geertsen moved to approve Minutes of the Village Board meeting on June 18, 2015, June 23, 2015 & payment of Vouchers dated 06-25-15, 07-02-15, 07-09-15 & 07-14-15, second by Trustee Harding.   Motion carried 7-0.
Correspondence:
Received & Filed: SEWRPC: Adopted Park & Open Space Plan for the Village of Mount Pleasant; Village of Bristol re Proposed Amendment to Comprehensive Plan

President Stoner moved Citizens Comments up on the agenda.
Citizen Comments

Edna Highland, 426 8th Pl stated that Citizens Comments should be at the top of the agenda so citizens could speak before items are voted on. Ron Grimes, 3145 72nd Ave stated that it was good the Village was looking at a Financial Management Policy, but it must be followed.  He also asked why there was the rush to bring sewer and water to the Highway S & H site and whether or not a TIF district was necessary.  Ed Carlson, 1429 42nd Ave commended the Parade Committee for a good job. He lamented the loss of farmland for industrial development. Gregg Sinnen, 3190 100th Avenue stated that the Village President and Board members should look at the wording on agendas, to include discussion and possible action on items. He also stated that minutes should be more detailed to include more than just the motion and vote. He also does not believe that health insurance coverage should be part of village official’s compensation package. Ben Harbach, 900 100th Ave reviewed the journey that led to the incorporation of part of the town into village status. After incorporation in April, 2015, he stated that the citizens expected that the town and village would work together to bring remaining portions of the town into the village as soon as possible. Mark Molinaro, 1011 12th St, thanked the President for moving Citizens Comments up on the agenda. He spoke about co-operation between the Village and Town and whether the “B” area could be self-sustaining after all possible annexations into the village are completed.  He also commented on the compensation package and thought that the salaries were in line with other communities, but that health insurance should not be included as these are part-time elected positions.
Trustee Comments
Trustee Aupperle met with Acting Fire Chief Strom and Trustee Geertsen.  He sent an e-mail 
to both Village and Town officials and anyone having questions about the meeting and discussion could contact him. Trustee Brokmeier complimented the Parade Committee for a job well done.  Co-operation is a key between the Town and Village moving forward. Trustee Cardinali also complimented the Parade Committee. He clarified his previous comments about junk in the streets in mobile home parks. While the junk was on private property, it does restrict access by emergency vehicles on already narrow streets. Trustee Harding appreciated everyone’s comments and thoughtfulness. He has pushed for Citizens comments to be moved up on the agenda. He stated that agendas are set by ordinance and somehow an ordinance was passed that put citizens comments at the end of the meeting. He will seek an ordinance amendment making citizens comments at the top of the agenda permanent.  He agreed with comments about citizens not being able to attend work sessions.  He thought that minutes were being done properly.  Developers will be required to have open space. Trustee Heinisch thanked everyone for coming. He also commended the Parade Committee.  He agreed with moving up citizens comments. He will oppose offering health insurance benefits as part of the compensation and will refuse them if they are continued to be offered. President Stoner stated that a lot of work went into the parade and would like to thank Jay Schantek and Ben Harbach. He thanked Sam Kerkman for proposing the bill that in the future would allow the village to ask the city for sewer and water connections as reasonable points. He also thanked Gary Sipsma, Jim Kreuser and the Kenosha County public works crew for the work done on the roads. These plans had been in the works for four years and the money finally became available.
Public Hearing on Village Zoning Ordinance

President Stoner opened the Public Hearing on the Village Zoning Ordinance.  No one wished to speak and the hearing was closed.
Motion to waive the first reading of the Village Zoning Ordinance

Trustee Harding moved to waive the first reading of the Village Zoning Ordinance, second by Trustee Geertsen.  Motion carried 7 - 0.

Motion to adopt the Village Zoning Ordinance
Trustee Heinisch moved to adopt the Village Zoning Ordinance, second by Trustee Geertsen. Motion carried 7-0.

Tabled:  Action on 2015-16 Mobile Home Park License applications from Alford Park, 1870 Sheridan Road; Embassy Park 1748 Sheridan Road; Nelson’s Hillcrest, 3705 27th Street, Mid City, 1530 Sheridan Road

Trustee Harding moved to remove Nelson’s Hillcrest and Mid City from the table, second by Trustee Geertsen. Motion carried 7-0. Trustee Brokmeier moved to grant 2015-16 Mobile Home Park License applications to Nelson’s Hillcrest, 3705 27th Street and Mid City, 1530 Sheridan Road, second by Trustee Geertsen. Motion carried 7-0.
Action on Fire Grant Application
Trustee Geertsen moved to approve Fire Grant Application, second by Trustee Cardinali to approve the Fire Grant Application.  With approval from Trustees Geertsen and Cardinali the motion was amended not to exceed $2,750.00 Motion carried 7-0.

Discussion on draft Financial Management Policy Statement

Trustee Geertsen explained the reasons for having the policy.   These are a fund balance, debt policy, capital improvement and budget policy. They reflect the best practices of the Government Accountant Standards Board.  Further discussion will occur at the work session on July 22.
Award bid for Design Engineering Services for 142 Interceptor Sewer & Water Main

Trustee Cardinali moved to award bid for Design Engineering Services for 142 Interceptor Sewer & Water Main to Clark-Dietz, with payment initially from the Utility District, with reimbursement from future borrowing, second by Trustee Geertsen.  Motion carried 7-0.

Motion to Approve Salt Purchase

Trustee Geertsen moved to approve and file Salt Purchase, second by Trustee Aupperle.  Motion carried 7-0.

Action on Setting Compensation for President & Trustees

Trustee Geertsen moved to set compensation at $12,000 for President and $6,000 for Trustees, seconded by Trustee Brokmeier.  Trustee Geertsen amended motion to waive first reading of ordinance, agreed to by Brokmeier.   Questions arose as to whether this item was posted properly.  Trustee Harding moved to table until next work session, no second.  Trustee Aupperle moved to table until next work session, seconded by Trustee Harding.  Motion carried 6-1, Trustee Geertsen opposed.
Approval of Operator Licenses:  New:  Jessica George, Steven J. Grenawalt, Kaelie L. Jeschke, Samantha L. Montalbano, Crystal L. Ulisnik.  Tabled:  Alexandra Anguiano
Trustee Harding moved to remove from table application from Alexandra Anguiano, second by Trustee Geertsen. Motion carried 7-0. Trustee Harding moved to deny license from Alexandra Anguiano based on relevant criminal convictions, second by Trustee Geertsen.  Motion carried 7-0. Trustee moved to deny Operator Licenses to Jessica George, based on falsified application, seconded by Trustee Geertsen.  Motion carried 7-0. Trustee Harding moved to approve licenses to Steven J. Grenawalt, Kaelie L. Jeschke, Samantha L. Montalbano & Crystal L. Ulisnik, second by Trustee Geertsen.   Motion carried 7-0.     
Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:44 p.m.
Submitted by Janet L. Cushing, Dep. Clerk-Treasurer  
These minutes are not official until approved by the Village Board.
